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The seventeenth United Carrier Registration Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chair, at: 11:05 a.m., EDT. 
In the absence of the Terry Willert, Secretary of the Board, the minutes of this meeting were recorded by Becky Reid with the Kansas Corporation Commission.

Attendance: Board of Directors

Present – Sandy Bowling, Buddy Covert, Rick Craig, Avelino Gutierrez, Barb Hague, David Hugel, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Rich Schweitzer, Craig Sharkey, and Robert Voltmann
Absent – Terry Willert
Introductions were made by all others present.

The agenda was reviewed and approved.

An update of HR 3248, the SAFETY-LU Technical Corrections Act of 2007, was provided by Avelino Gutierrez. See Exhibit A.
David Hugel provided the report from the FMCSA.  He discussed his letter to Avelino Gutierrez regarding modifications to FMCSA’s computer systems to ensure implementation of the UCR Agreement. See Exhibit B. He reminded all participating states to contact James Davis w/FMCSA with the name and contact info of the IT contact person for UCR issues. 
The UCR System Subcommittee will look further into issues regarding the use of a 3rd party vendor to complete UCR Agreement and fee payment.

Sandy Bowling provided the report on the Indiana Department of Revenue’s UCR on-line registration system.  The UCR System Subcommittee will be testing the system which is expected to be operational on September 10, 2007. 
Indiana will be emailing two forms to each participating state that need to be completed with regard to electronic funds transfer. The forms must be returned by Sept 17, 2007. For the first two months, Indiana will be sending checks to the states rather than by electronic funds transfer.  Passwords will be assigned to the states so that they can begin testing the system. 

Sandy Bowling asked the Board to adopt a policy in the procedure manual that allows a bad check only once and after that the registrant would have pay by credit card. Barb Hague will have the provision ready for next meeting.

Dave Lazarides provided the report of the UCR System Subcommittee.  Beginning September 4, 2007, four states and four members of industry will test the Indiana system and give quick input on changes needed.
Barb Hague provided the report of the Procedure Subcommittee. See Exhibit C.
Barb Hague made a motion that the instruction sheet be accepted by the Board with corrections to remove Oregon from paragraph (A) but not (D) under the first question, and to change the language regarding passenger capacity in the second bullet of Section 4 to read 10 or fewer.  See Exhibit D. Motion passed unanimously.
Bob Pitcher provided the report of the Industry Advisory Subcommittee.
Frank LaQua provided the report of Depository Subcommittee.  The committee has been working with the depository bank, setting up accounts, and getting forms ready for states to fill out. All forms from the bank and from Indiana will be sent to the states at one time, in one email. Nineteen states are planning to use the Indiana system, eight will be using vendor system or on their own, six are in a flux on what they will be doing, and there is one state that the committee could not contact. 

Bill Leonard provided the report of Revenue and Fees Subcommittee. He explained two proposals for fees for 2008. See Exhibit E.  Proposal A-2 includes $5,000,000 set aside for ten non-participating states for 2007 that would then come on board in 2008. See Exhibit E, Attachment A-2. Proposal B does not include that $5,000,000 being set aside for the 10 non-participating states.  If they decide they don’t want to participate in 2008 that works, but if a state comes forward after a recommendation is made, fees might have to be added again. See Exhibit E, Attachment B. The item heading “Reserve Factor (.05%)” found in the spreadsheets in both Attachment A-2 and B needs to be corrected to read “Reserve Factor (0.5%)”. The dollar amounts will not change.
Bill Leonard made a motion that the Board accept proposal A-2, including any information needed by the FMCSA, and including the “Reserve Factor (0.5%)” correction. Motion passed by a vote of thirteen yes votes with one abstention. 
The Board requested that California send its revised entitlement figures to the Board as soon as possible for consideration in the proposed 2008 UCR fees. 
Bill Leonard made a motion that the Board give the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee the authority to draft a notice by September 4, 2007, that States would send to UCR registrants in non-participating States.  Motion passed unanimously.
Sandy Bowling will look into enhancements to the Indiana UCR online system for 2008 to include a Spanish translation.

Frank LaQua made a motion that States begin UCR registration by September 10, 2007. Motion passed unanimously.

Sandy Bowling made a motion that the Board recommend to the states that UCR enforcement begin no sooner that November 15, 2007.  Motion passed unanimously.
Bob Pitcher provided an update on the report required under the federal Sunshine Act regarding the UCR Plan and Agreement.  See Exhibit F.  He asked for input on the matter. This will be put on the agenda for the next Board meeting.
Future Board meetings are scheduled for September 13 and 20, October 4, and November 1, 2007, at 11:00 a.m. EDT. 
Avelino Gutierrez explained the email message from Gregg Dal Ponte advising that Oregon will not participate in the UCR.  See Exhibit G.

Avelino Gutierrez presented the letter from the Oklahoma Corporation Commission regarding UCR revenues.  See Exhibit H.  Lynne Jones may bring this up at the next Board meeting.
Avelino Gutierrez presented the email note, letter, and state plan from Pennsylvania regarding its intent to participate in the UCR Agreement. See Exhibit I.
The issue of financial responsibility being a part of the UCR Agreement has yet to be decided. Bob Pitcher will work up draft of questions to the FMCSA regarding this matter.
Meeting was adjourned at 2:10 p.m. EST.
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Minutes approved by the UCR Board on September 20, 2007.

Terry L. Willert

UCR Board Secretary
